Tony Evers

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

March 29, 2024

TO THE HONORABLE MEMBERS OF THE SENATE:
[ am vetoing Senate Bill 217 in its entirety.

This bill would allow one passenger to ride on an all-terrain or utility terrain vehicle that is
not designed or intended for use by passengers if the passenger is in a second seated position.

[ am vetoing this bill in its entirety because I object to compromising the safety of riders and
operators of all-terrain and utility terrain vehicles. As I stated in my partial veto of 2019 Wisconsin
Act 183, if an all-terrain or utility terrain vehicle is not designed for passengers, then it should not
be operated with passengers. I agree with law enforcement and the medical community
that the safe transportation of passengers is essential to the prevention of injuries and fatalities
associated with all-terrain and utility terrain vehicle usage.
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